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  Coffee is brewing, email attended, all systems present and accounted for;  the fourth day of my mini-vacation week is about to begin.  So far this week I’ve been unhindered by rain, although it has been stiflingly hot and muggy.   Except for not seeing much of the sun, it’s been my kind of summer weather.

  Last night the front passed and some cool, dry Canadian air moved in.  The bottom fell out of the hygrometer and the thermometer nose-dived into the 50s for the first time in over a week.  After just getting reacclimated to summer-like conditions, it felt like a late September morning again.  Almost felt cold.  

  Yesterday I finished up the current phase of the deck project.  It will now sit on the back burner until after Vicki’s wedding has been entered into the history books.  Today, I have to go and get felt up by the tuxedo measuring people.  Then, I’ve promised myself an afternoon of sitting in the sun (should it remain shining) and playing my guitar and drinking beer.   An afternoon of nearly total self-indulgence.  

  After today it’ll be gearing up for the invasion of the Detroit people.  

  Friday afternoon will bring Ryan and Hannah, along with four of Hannah’s siblings, for a weekend away from the sweltering oppression of metro Detroit.  This also happened last year on a slightly smaller scale, and was great fun.  Hannah is a wonderful girl and it is always a treat to have her for a guest, and even nicer when her younger brother and sisters can experience the West Coast.  

  Hannah has already told us the she and Ryan are taking care of everything, so we can just sit back, relax and enjoy.  If the weather cooperates, it’ll be a pleasurable weekend of campfiring, personal watercrafting and eating and drinking to excess.   

  Sounds like a typical summer weekend at Reisterer Estates… 

